

2 July 2014

Dear Representatives of Indigenous Peoples,

I have the honour to inform you of two further informal consultations which the President of the General Assembly will conduct in accordance with the General Assembly Resolution 66/296 on the, "Organization of the High-level Plenary Meeting of the sixty-ninth session of the General Assembly, to be known as the World Conference on Indigenous Peoples".

The first consultation will be held on Wednesday, 16 July, 2014 and will focus on the zero-draft conference outcome document. A revised draft outcome document will be issued shortly after the conclusion of that meeting and considered at a second and final consultation, on Monday, 18 August, 2014.

Please be advised that after 18 August, 2014, consultations on the outcome document will enter an inter-governmental process and continue among Member States as required. The President of the General Assembly has decided that his two indigenous Advisers will remain directly involved in all consultations until a final outcome document is produced.

Additional information on the venue and time of these consultations will subsequently be communicated in the Journal of the United Nations. Should you plan to attend, please inform the Secretariat of the Permanent Forum on Indigenous Issues.

Sincerely

Ambassador Crispin Gregoire

Special Adviser

Office of the President of the General

Assembly

To Representatives of Indigenous Peoples.